# Village of Hanover Council Meeting Minutes January 26, 2022

Mayor Jeff Collins called the Village of Hanover Council Meeting to order at 6:30 pm and led us in the Pledge of Allegiance. Clerk/Treasurer Nicole Gieseler gave the invocation.

**ROLL CALL:** 

Jeff Collins: Present
Brandon Hale: Present
Chester Flowers: Present
Chris Felumlee: Present

Brett Wright: Present
Sue Spaulding: Present
Donna Reniecker: Present
Kim Christian: Absent

# Additional people present:

Jeff Hanger, Dave Molnar, Dalton Lee, Trent McArtor

#### MINUTES:

The Minutes of the January 12, 2022 meeting were reviewed and discussed. Being no further corrections or additions, a motion to accept the minutes was issued by Councilor Renicker, second by Councilor Wright, All Ayes.

#### **VISITORS:**

Nothing.

# CITIZENS:

• Jeff Hanger shared concerns regarding snow plowing at the school.

#### FIRE DEPT REPORT:

# Capt. Dalton Lee:

- Capt. Dalton Lee shared procedural and protocol information in regards to how calls are assigned and executed within the village and the surrounding area.
- Chief Spellman addressed concerns regarding why there was a need to have meetings outside of the village hall during the last 2 years. He apologized for possibly appearing pushy and thanked the village for their cooperation.

#### PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT:

President Dave Molnar reported:

 Meeting with LCATS took place regarding the development of W. High Street. Access plan needs executed. Collaboration of resources will be valuable.

### **ZONING INSPECTOR'S REPORT:**

# Councilor Hale reported:

• Zoning Inspector Christian has updated our zoning map. We should have a new one for our village hall soon.

# LETTERS AND CORRESPONDENCE:

### Mayor Collins reported:

Complaint received regarding vehicles parked on Eric Drive being an obstacle to snow plowing and EMS access. Discussion
on whether or not to implement signs took place.

#### **CLERK TREASURER REPORT:**

# Clerk Gieseler reported:

- Water Transmission line: Newark/Madison Twp./ Hanover Village reps met with County Commissioners on Tuesday 1/25 to discuss the Licking County ARP Infrastructure Grant. Awards will be released soon.
- SRTS: Student Travel Plan (STP) needs updated to be eligible for funding. (sidewalks/pedestrian access paths)
- Comprehensive Plan: A letter was sent to village residents and business owners asking for volunteers to be part of the comp plan update committee. Planning for the update is taking place through P & D.
- Adobe will be purchased asap and the zoning resolution will be updated.
- Councilor Wright made a motion to pay for Solicitor Richter's Municipal Attorney's Association annual dues, Councilor Renicker second the motion, All- ayes.

# FINANCE/CIP REPORT:

Nothing.

#### **BPA REPORT:**

Nothing.

#### **GROUND DIRECTOR REPORT:**

Nothing.

### STREET COMMITTEE REPORT:

#### Councilor Felumlee reported:

A meeting with ADR is scheduled to discuss the design of OPWC 3- W. High St Road Improvement Project.

# STORM WATER REPORT:

# Councilor Wright reported:

 An email was sent to county attorney Ken Oswalt including a statement of facts for the Rocky Fork Creek Bank/Bridge Project.

# **ENGINEER'S REPORT:**

Nothing.

# LAW SOLICITOR'S REPORT:

Nothing.

# **GRIEVANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:**

Nothing.

#### APPEALS BOARD:

Nothing.

# **ORDINANCES/RESOLUTIONS:**

Resolution 3-2022 A resolution transferring \$124,566.11 from the 1000 General Fund to the 3901 Debt Service Fund. 2<sup>nd</sup> reading.

Ordinance 1-2022 An ordinance to make the permanent appropriations for current expenses and other expenditures for the Village of Hanover, Licking County, State of Ohio, during the fiscal year ending December 31, 2022. 2<sup>nd</sup> reading.

Ordinance 2-2022 An ordinance making sewer-service charges a lien upon the corresponding realty and authorizing the Clerk
Treasurer to certify delinquent charges to the County Auditor. 2nd reading.

# **NEW/OLD BUSINESS:**

• Nothing.

# MAYOR'S MINUTE:

Mayor Collins reported:

- Intel will impact the village in years to come. Proactivity is necessary. Encouraged all to participating in helping.
- Discussion of Clerks job duties took place and providing assistance was requested.
- Councilor Flowers echoed the remarks regarding being prepared and thinking about future development.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Councilor Spaulding, second Councilor Felumlee. All Ayes.

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:	
Mayor Jeff J. Collins.	Clerk/Treasurer Nicole D. Gieseler